

Minutes

February 6, 2007
ANNOUNCEMENTS, INFORMATION and MINUTES

Scott


For the graduate research symposium, the deadline for applications is February 15.
Bob


Over fall break, October 11th or 12th, there will be an historic event.  The Ramsey Center will host

a teacher workday for all counties simultaneously, to foster student learning with the use of technology.

Pat


On April 19, 5pm in the UC Grandroom, Alpha Sigma Lambda will be having an induction 

Ceremony.  They will also be awarding the Malcolm J. Laughlin scholarship. 

Kyle


Previously notices were sent out for events I should attend.  We need to do this again.   Anne 

will send out an email.

Beth 


The Department Head workshop is Thursday, February 8 at 3:00.  The final agenda has 

been sent out.

Brian


We are on track to provide a brief handout regarding QEP at the Department Head 

workshop.  We will make the presentation very brief and focus any discussion on how we promote rather than going back over the QEP.

Jane 


Judicial Affairs is looking for two faculty to sit on the Academic Integrity Board.

Kyle 


I would like each of you to make two contacts to see if people are interested in sitting on the 

Academic Integrity Board.  Beth will add this to the committee list so we can do this at one time rather than multiple times throughout the year.
Kyle


We will work with Faculty Senate to consider whether every unit has to be represented on all 

committees.  I suggest you see what influence you have and follow this path.  The curriculum process is also being revisited.

Lois


On Monday, February 12, we will have a visiting professor, Dr. Lee from Hannam University 

at 5:30 in the Multipurpose room.  The agenda is to follow.  A gift has been presented and there are more to come.  Please bring business cards.   We still need to designate someone to present the gift.  Both Fred and Beth will be in attendance.  Kyle may come for a short time.
Lois


We are pushing ahead with ESL, having visited 2 sites to date.  We will give updates as they are available.
Kyle 


I encourage folks to attend FEED (Faculty Enrichment and Education Day).  We will start sending 
announcements out electronically.

Kyle


There is a potential student strike against the war scheduled for February 15th at the 

University of California at Santa Barbara

Ann 


We have selected a name for our college:   College of Health and Human Sciences.  We need 

to make sure Dr. Bardo accepts and that it has been submitted to the Board of Governors. 

Beth 


I met with Anna McFadden this week.  She indicated there is a consortium for giving 

support and guidance to folks who are doing large classes and or several sections of the same.   She has offered some departments the opportunity for a faculty member to have extra pay or release time to help develop good instructional practices. 

DISCUSSION
Basic Pilot            There is a new State requirement that mandates verification of eligibility to work for all new hires.  

Program                This is in addition to the current I-9 process and requires verification of employment through a 
data entry process into the Homeland Security database.  Employment is verified with the Homeland Security program (Basic Pilot) and the Social Security Administration.   
Currently there is no charge for using the database, but there could be in the future.  

The following questions were asked:

Would it be possible to screen all applicants?   No.  Federal law only allows I-9 verification of new employees.   

Could the process be completed on all applicants that are interviewed?   It still needs to be completed after the job is offered and accepted.   There is concern about the possibility of having to un-hire someone.  HR indicated the process must be completed within 3 days from when a new employee begins employment.

Can the I-9 be verified by a third party?   It can be completed by a third party but must be notarized. If the document is faxed HR would also need copies of the supporting documents that are listed on the I-9 form.  This information would then be entered into the Homeland Security database.  
How we will conduct this process for part time faculty that contract for only a semester?   If there is a break in employment will we have to go in and do this again?   The current practice is to not repeat the process if only one semester is missed, or if it is expected that the faculty will return in the fall.  If a year passes before a faculty returns they will do a new I-9.   I-9 requirements state that if an individual disengages from employment they must recertify if it has been three years.  Kyle states we would like to be able to go through the process as few times as possible and still meet the letter of the law, if there is allowance for flexibility.

Who will complete this check and at what point will it be completed?  Is there any concern about confidentiality as this process is downloaded to many individuals.  The Deans’ offices will complete this process for part time faculty. Graduate students will be completed at the departmental level.  Kathy is not concerned with confidentiality, as this is not is not a criminal or credit background check.  Her concern is that the process be completed within the requirements of the law.

Is there a form that can be created so this all gets done in one process?   The I-9 cannot be duplicated because it is a federal form that cannot be changed.  A shadow or cover form with proper instructions can be created.  HR will draft a checklist form for the COD to review.
What documentation is provided once the verification is complete? It says authorized or not authorized.  If not authorized it will name what the issues may be.  It is very clear.

What issues could arise? The most common issues that would not authorize an individual to work in the US could be 1) a name mismatch on a social security card, 2) had originally come into this country but social security has not entered it into their database.
What would happen if we have someone move here and take a position and then they are not authorized?  The person does not have to stop working, but they must get it cleared up, assuming the mistake is in the system and not a real issue.  This is strictly eligibility to work in the US.  It is not a background check.  An individual does not have to be a citizen, but must just be authorized to work in the US.  
Kyle will have Beth brief AJ.   The Provost office will confer with Human Resources to recommend a process and will bring it back to COD.  

Kathy Wong stated that staff completing this process will need training.  The program has an on-line tutorial that requires passing a test and then the system generates new access for the individual.  Non faculty will be centralized to the HR department. 

Academic Planning Report
· Most people have updated on the share drive.   If you can’t update, this means someone is working on it.  Only one person can work on it at a time and it will tell you who is currently on the share drive.

· The purpose of this document is more of a planning document to look ahead to issues we may need to deal with.  It should guide our staffing plan, budgeting, and what needs to happen in individual units.  

· Updates could be completed in April and discuss in May or back it up further.  We need to think about a workshop format where all the deans with programs are required to be there and also include anyone else who might need to be there.

· You cannot download it to update.

· The final version must be finalized by February 19, in time for the next workday on February 22nd.

· Entering on the report is important and will be a major item in the workday.   

· We schedule the workday in time blocks so you don’t have to attend if you aren’t part of the discussion.

Required Materials for TPR File

· One common complaint from participants is there is too much flexibility given to the applicant as to what is included in the file.  Applicants are allows to “cherry pick” materials.  

· On our next work day, the deans with faculty will dominate this workday.  We can begin to standardize the process.  

· The two topics will be guidelines for preparing TPR files and standardizing what is to be included in the TPR file.  Beth will put this on the share drive.
Implementation of Course Scheduling Guidelines

· Kyle recognized the deans – the first effort at course scheduling was okay, the second effort was a great job.  I really appreciate the work that you did.  I want to go ahead and put these principles into practice and refine them over time.   

· Explain to the department heads where we are in this process and we will announce it at the department head workshop. 

· We are putting schedules up for fall now and can still modify before finalization. Get done what you can for fall, but work more for spring.  

· Beth will share this document at the workshop.  She will also share some data on R-25.  It shows scheduling patterns.  

· Kyle requested the deans  play a more active role in the DH workshop.   Ray Barclay will come in and talk about space utilization.  

· Beth sent out an email requesting concerns or questions.  She did not receive any questions or concerns from department head about AFE.  

· We will postpone AFE to the next one and change to present these course scheduling guidelines. 

· Robert Kehrberg will present a report and will be first on the agenda.  He will have 20 minutes.  The data
 that was developed as part of the deans preparing the guidelines was prepared by hand with some help from Banner. It is not a Banner available report at this time.

Faculty Load Progress Report

· We are looking at enrollment numbers and course classifications as final as we can get it.

· Our goal for fall and spring is to show the faculty load for each, including teaching, scholarship assignment, service and assigned time. 

·  We need to move towards this so we can use some differentiated staffing.  For example someone towards the end of their career might consider this.  They may want to spend all their time in teaching, as they are not publishing anymore.  We could give that chip to someone else.  

· We don’t necessarily have to have this coded to do a faculty load report for fall.  We can have a report as long as the codes are finalized by early summer.  The timing is okay to do a pilot run for fall.  

Electronic Classroom

· Managing expectations and looking at how much it costs for us to keep technology current, we should be dropping about $450,000 a year into systems we already have.  There is more and more need for electronic classrooms.  

· This has got to come forward as a college priority.  We are asking for you to help us manage expectations.

· The issue is classrooms are designed for 24 students and we are routinely scheduling 40 in electronic classes.  

· The size of classes and the size of facilities are causing us to overbook facilities for the number of students that we have.

· There is consideration regarding a laptop requirement for students.  We would have to have wireless and projector capability in all classrooms.   

· How feasible is this?  Software licenses would be on all laptops rather than in a lab.

· Licensing is covered.  We are working on a partnership with NC State for discipline specific software so we can transmit to a laptop. 

· Wireless is projected to be complete in academic buildings by the end of this semester. 

· We are strongly recommending students have laptops but it is not required.  The requirement must be generic enough in nature to accommodate something like a student changing majors.

· It may be a possibility to arrange to rent a laptop for the first 2 years.  Then students can either buy out for the remainder of the cost or buy their own.  Exchange students here for one semester could do this as well as over the summer.  A laptop requirement is not likely to happen for this fall.  We need the physical plant to manage the process but we could do a pilot.  The Kimmel School is a perfect place to pilot.

· Standards need to be in place so it can be relied upon.  Faculty need to depend on students having all the items they need.

· NC State is excited about the savings in administrative cost.  When this is distributed to the students, they don’t need to keep labs open as much because there is availability in other areas.
PROVOST UPDATES 
Funding Issues

· Funds will be very limited this next year.  Some have already identified critical issues.   If you haven’t identified an issue you believe to be critical, please make sure it comes forward in the budgeting process. 

Capital Campaign

· Dr. Bardo will want to announce the beginning of the campaign in his State of the University speech on 2/20 at 3:00.  He will talk about the capital campaign moving from the private phase to the public phase.  

· We are being asked to help coordinate a message, getting information, solicitation and also trying to become more actively engaged.  

· Please identify someone within your own college to be your in-house development person.  We expect every college or school to be part of this.   We need to know who these individuals are by Tuesday 2/13.  They may be released to half time. 

· For faculty being released to half time, we will need to confer with the development staff to discuss any problems or issues.  We may be able to provide summer funds and then assign them to the Dean’s office in the fall until there is a replacement.

· The goal is to have a full time development person not funded by instructional dollars.  This is a transition from having no one to having a full time person in this capacity. 
· The fundraising goal is $40 million for a time period of five years, but this information is not certain.

· The campaign monies are primarily for endowed professorships and some for scholarships.

· It is understood that currently there is not a good infrastructure.  This may be a time that we can have some influence. 

· We can start a list of things we would like to see addressed.  

· In order to measure the success of the individual for the short term, we would look at the level of participation by people in the college, more so than a dollar amount.  For the long term it would begin to be more individualized by each college.  We don’t have specific outcomes at this point.

· Duane will call together a meeting of Leroy, Robert, Michael and Ann and any other interested parties to create a list of things that need to be changed and list those items.

· Retired faculty can be used if they are willing and able.  This may be a way to do a phased retirement, however they must teach some.  We have no institutional support dollars to give.

REPORTS and UPDATES
c
Terry Welch

